

## ALL SAINTS CANDLE — OCTOBER 05, 2025 17<sup>TH</sup> SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST

Shining a Light on What is Happening in Our Parish

Our Mission at All Saints is to be a family of worshipping Christians, dedicated to Christian Education, Spiritual Growth, Pastoral Care, Outreach, and Fellowship.

### OUR CANDLE HAS BEEN GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD

In loving memory of *Gerald Greenslade*, remembering his birthday, October 4<sup>,</sup> 1920 – by Lola & Reg Leonard

In loving memory of mom & dad, *Jim & Winnie Butler*, remembering their anniversary September 29<sup>th</sup> – by Ruth, Reg, Nancy, Kelly, and Jane

In celebration and thanksgiving of our 50<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary on September 26<sup>th</sup> – by *Reg & Ruth Taylor* 



The best thing we can do with those we love is to help them escape from us.

Evelyn Underhill

FLIPPER DINNER – Just a reminder that our Men's Club are hosting a delicious Flipper Dinner on Friday, October 10<sup>th</sup>, and that the cutoff date is Monday,

October 5<sup>th</sup>. For those who want to have "take out", it will be available between 5:00-6:00pm. For those wishing to "eat in", we will be serving from 6:00-7:00pm. The cost is only \$25 for the meal, and some tickets are still available by calling Percy Greenslade at 682-7780, or Calvin Butler at 746-9697. You may also call the Parish Office at



834-4501, or email your request to office@allsaintsparish.ca.



Friday, November 14th.

Our annual Fall Fair is scheduled for Saturday, November 8<sup>th</sup> - please stay tuned for further details. Also, we would like to announce that our take-out Cold Plate Dinners are scheduled for **ALL SAINTS TEA ROOM** will be closed on **October 15**<sup>th</sup> due to the facilities being in use by the Provincial Elections folks.

**Do WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS** - If you would like to receive a digital copy of our weekly bulletins, *The Candle*, and all other updates, please email your address to communications@allsaintsparish.ca



# DEDICATION OF DUNN'S HILL ROAD COLUMBARIUM



Wednesday
October 15<sup>th</sup>
at 11:00<sub>am</sub>

We are so proud of this long-awaited addition to our cemetery offerings. Everyone is invited to attend this proud occasion, and to view up close our magnificent 80-niche Columbarium and the beautiful granite bench



ALL SAINTS CBS PRAYER CHAIN GROUP - Do you, or a friend, or someone you



know require personal and confidential prayer for any reason? If so, we invite you to please reach out in confidence to our Prayer Chain Coordinator, Linda McDonald, at 709-834-1720, or call our Parish Office at

**709-834-4501**. We are a very active ministry with many prayerful members ready to reach out in thoughtful prayer. Please go to our website to get a full list of our prayer warriors, along with their contact information

### **CHURCH OFFERTORY OPTIONS** — In addition to our *Sunday collection plate*:

- Our secure drop-slot, located to the left of the Parish Hall main door, which is emptied daily, is available 7/24
- e-Transfer has become a popular means of offertory by sending an Interac to donations@allsaintsparish.ca
- Our eGiving program is growing. It automatically deposits your gift at whatever interval you choose (weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly). To register simply go to our website and follow the eGiving notes. If you need any assistance, please call our Office at 834-4501, or email your Finance Team at finance@allsaintsparish.ca



October 05, 2025

SPONSOR THE CANDLE - To help offset the printing costs of 'THE CANDLE', please



consider placing a special 'Memoriam' or 'Thank Offering', and have your message placed prominently on the <u>front page within the Bible graphic</u> at the top of this weekly bulletin, for which your kind donation of \$25 would be greatly appreciated. Alternatively, we invite you to place a <u>full-page message with a photo and tribute</u>, for which

your kind donation of \$50 would be greatly appreciated. A paper copy of 'THE CANDLE' is distributed at all Sunday services, and a digital copy is permanently available on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca

**THE CBS/PARADISE FOOD BANK** – There continues to be a growing need for



groceries within our community, and we once again ask that you please consider donating food items or money to the CBS / Paradise Community Food Bank to help those a little less fortunate. The following are **some key items**: <u>tea bags</u>, <u>flour</u>, <u>canned corn</u>, <u>canned vegetables</u>, and <u>Kraft dinner</u> - and/or you may make a monetary donation. For your convenience, you may simply eTransfer your donation to

donations@allsaintsparish.ca, and please indicate that it is for the Food Bank.

MOBILE MINISTRY BUS UPDATE AS OF SEPT. 29, 2025 - The Diocese now has

physical possession of the 12-passenger bus that was donated by Metrobus. It is currently at a garage awaiting motor vehicle Inspection, as well as several upgrades and modifications which should be completed within the next few weeks.



A cabinet maker has taken measurements for a countertop and storage areas in the rear, and these people are offering their services at no charge. It is our hope to have the vehicle on the road before the winter season.

We continue to gratefully receive financial donations from parishes and individuals. Anyone wishing to offer a financial donation may make it to "Mobile Ministry Bus" and send it to 22 Church Hill, St. John's, NL A1C 3Z9. Receipts will be issued for tax purposes. Given the current postal strike, donations can be made via credit card by contacting Rev Fred Marshall at 709-727-4346.

Within the next three or four weeks we will be looking for volunteers (drivers and host/hostess, meal providers, and others) to help operate this important ministry. In addition, it is hoped to establish a committee to oversee ongoing scheduling and operations. If you are interested in any part of this innovative and exciting ministry, please contact: Rev. Fred Marshall at 709-727-4346 or

fredjamarshall@gmail.com; or Rev Gail MacDonald at 709-730-9290 or email reverendgail@nl.rogers.com; or Rev. Amanda Taylor via at rectorstmarksnl@gmail.com;

#### IN MEMORIAL - FOOD BANK

- In loving memory of my beloved sister, **Judy Mercer**, remembering her birthday on September 26, 1959 - by Dale & Joanne Bickford
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Barry & Judy Tilley

SEPTEMBER 28, 2025	WEEKLY	YTD
PERCENT OF LAST YEAR	130%	114%
<b>2025 A</b> CTUAL	5,463	159,605
<b>2024 A</b> CTUAL	4,200	140,425
DIFFERENCE	1,263	19,180

We accept donations via eTransfers to donations@allsaintsparish.ca

Please consider signing up in our **e-Giving Program** which ensures you automatically contribute on a regular basis, even during those times when you are unable to physically attend your Church.

ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS **OFFICE TELEPHONE:** 709-834-4501 419 Conception Bay Highway Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2

**EMAIL:** office@allsaintsparish.ca WEBSITE: allsaintsparish.ca

FACEBOOK: facebook.com/AllSaintsAnglicanChurchCBS COMMUNICATIONS TEAM EMAIL: communications@allsaintsparish.ca

Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00am-2:00pm

REV SAM BUTLER RECTOR

rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca

(709) 689-4501 - Cell (709) 834-9464 - Home

MADONNA SCOTT **OFFICE ADMINISTRATION** 

madonna@allsaintsparish.ca (709) 834-4501 - Office

